Huntsville Happenings

www.huntsvilletown.com

P.O. Box 267 801-745-3420 November 2024

Town Council Meetings 15t and 3™ Thursdays each month at 6:45 PM
Planning Commission Meetings 4" Thursday each month at 6:30 PM
The Public is always welcome!

Water Customer Contact Information

Our culinary water department would like to have your
current contact information (phone number} in case you
need to be contacted if there is an emergency water leak
or other issue on your property. This would be helpful
especially for secondary homeowners and in cascs
where you may be out of town. They are asking you to
write the telephone number where you can best be
reached on your next water bill payment. Thank you
for your cooperation.

Town Holiday Decorations

Residents Carol and Cathy Stoker did a great job of
organizing and decorating our downtown area last
holiday season, and they plan to do it again this year.
But they need your help putting up the decorations.
They want to put up the decorations while the weather
is still good in November. If you’re willing to help
please call Carol Stoker at 801-710-4588.

Town Hall/Community Center Update

Construction of our new Town Hall and Community
Center is expected to be completed in a week or two.
We plan to be in the building before the end of
November. We are very proud that we have been able
to pay for the new building without incurring any debt.
But we are short of funds for the furniture, audio/visual
equipment, and landscaping. I know we said a few
months ago that we were asking for donations for the
last time. Tt is close to the end of the year, and you may
be thinking about your upcoming tax return—if you are
looking for another tax write-off please consider
donating to our new Town Hall. We will most likely
have a small ribbon-cutting ceremony when we move
into the new building. We will use the furniture we have
from our old town hall and we are hoping to have the

funds we need for the new furniture by February. At

that time, we will plan a more extensive Open House,

American l.egion Flag Retirement

The American Legion Post 129 on Hwy 39 would like
to remind you they have a flag disposal box inside their
lobby for worn-out American Flags that need to be
“retired.” The American Legion will hold a Flag
Retirement Ceremony where they burn the retired
American flags on Monday, November 11 “Veterans
Day.” at 5 PM. A presentation will be made about the
American flag and there wiil be a spaghetti dinner, The
dinner is free for veterans.

Valley House Save the Date

The Valley House at 7310 E 200 S was recently
purchased by Sherry Crandall. She is continuing the
operation of the bed and breakfast in that facility. She
is in the process of some remodeling and plans to have
a Grand Opening with hors d’oeuvres and music in the
late afternoon of December 7. Save the date and look
for more details to come. Also, she is removing three
historic, Victorian-style heat radiators from the house
and they are available for anyone who may have a use
for them.

Mayor Sorensen

We are not posting a “Mayor’s Message” in this
newsletter because Mayor Sorensen is on a temporary
absence due to a medical condition. The Mayor
contracted bacterial meningitis in early October and this
will require his full attention and energy to recover
which may take up to 90 days. He has appointed
Councilmember Sandy Hunter to be Mayor Pro Tem
during his absence. We all pray for his full and speedy
recovery.




